
 

 

 

 

Mass Schedule 

Weekday:  Monday-Thursday & First Friday 8:00am  

Weekend:  Saturday 4:30pm 

       Sunday 8:00am, 10:00am 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation   

Saturday  3;30PM-4:00pm 

By Appointment 

 

Parish House 

1321 Whittemore Road 

P.O. Box 361  

Middlebury, CT 06762 

Tel.: 203-758-2659 

Fax: 203-577-6464 

Summer Hours:  Monday - Thursday   

                9:00am-2:30pm  

  

Email:  stjohnofthecross@AOHCT.org 

Website:  stjohnofthecrosschurch.org 

 

Pastor 

Rev. Lawrence Symolon 

Email:  pastor@stjohnofthecrosschurch.org 

 

Religious Education Staff 

Hours: Monday -Thursday: 9:00am-12:00pm 

Tel:  203-758-1346 

 

Mrs. Annette Williams 

Coordinator of Grades 1-8 

Email: annette@stjohnofthecrosschurch.org 

 

Mrs. Jacqueline Beauvais 

Coordinator of Grades 9-12 

Email:  jackiebeauvais@stjohnofthecrosschurch.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Mrs. Donna Ryan, Parish Secretary 

Mrs. Helen Kramer, Pastor’s Assistant 

 

Music 

Mr. Allan Dabkowski, Director of Music 

 

Head Ushers 

Mr. Robert C. Desmarais, Sr. 

 

Parish Trustees 

Ronald Vitarelli 

Lori Zionkowski 

LOVE GOD, LOVE OUR NEIGHBORS, MAKE DISCIPLES 

St. John of the Cross Parish  

 Roman Catholic Church

PASTOR:  Rev. Lawrence Symolon   ●   Deacon Michael J. Walsh   ●   Deacon Stephen L. Savarese 

Parish Council Members 2019-2020 

 

The Rite of Christian  

Initiation of Adults (R.C.I.A.) 

The process which welcomes adults into the Roman 

Catholic Church and brings uncatechized Catholics 

into full Communion with the Church. Anyone 

interested in learning more about R.C.I.A., please feel 

free to contact Father Symolon. 

 

Baptisms 

Couples requesting Baptism for their children must be 

registered in the parish and attend one Baptism 

preparation session. Baptisms are scheduled at 

11:15am on the first Sunday of each month. 

 

Marriage 

According to Canon Law, marriages are to be 

celebrated in the parish Church of the bride or groom.  

Arrangements are to be made at least six months in 

Jack McCasland (2022) 

203-758-9776 

 

Jim Roy (2022) 

203-577-2322 

 

Deacon Stephen Savarese 

203-598-3126 

 

Rev. Lawrence Symolon 

(Pastor) 

203-758-2659  

  

Rick Thorpe (2021)  V.P. 

203-758-9679 

 

Ronald Vitarelli (Trustee) 

203-758-1130 

 

Deacon Michael Walsh 

203-758-9304 

 

Annette Williams (CRE) 

203-758-9718 

 

Lori Zionkowski (Trustee) 

203-598-7599 

James Bannon (2020) 

203-758-1555 

 

Jackie Beauvais (CYM) 

203-228-2804 

 

Richard Beebe (2021)  Rec. Sec 

203-598-7683 

 

Bryan Boggiano (Grand Knight) 

203-910-7255 

 

Ellen Buckley (2020) President 

203-598-0797 

 

Vincent Calio (appointed) 

203-463-8240 

 

Lynn Detlefsen (appointed) 

203-257-6194  

 

Evelyn Gobstein (2020) 

203-758-8909 

 

Joann Kloss (2022) 

203-758-2691  

 

Rosanne Martino (2021) 

203-758-8104 

Parishioners are welcome to attend Parish Council 

Meetings.  Meetings are held monthly on the second 

Monday in the Parish House. 

AUGUST 16 2020 



ST. JOHN OF THE CROSS CHURCH, MIDDLEBURY, CT 

SATURDAY, August 15 The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

8:00am   People of the Parish    

4:30pm  Trudy Sheedy 

 Req. by the Ryan family 

SUNDAY, August 16  

  8:00am  Maria Melchiore (19th Anniversry) 

 Req. by Beltran family 

10:00am  Alan Dederick (19th Anniversary) 

                Req. by Harold Dederick family 

MONDAY, August 17  

  8:00am   Homeless & Unemployed 

TUESDAY, August 18   

  8:00am   Ill & Homebound of the Parish 

WEDNESDAY, August 19  St. John Eudes, Priest  

  8:00am   Victims of the Pandemic 

THURSDAY, August 20  St. Bernard, Abbot & Doctor of the Church  

  8:00am  People of the Parish 

FRIDAY, August 21  St. Pius X, Pope  

  8:00am  No Mass 

SATURDAY, August 22 The Queenship of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

4:30pm  Living & deceased members of Posa & Carbone families 

  Req. by Anna & John Posa 

SUNDAY, August 23  

  8:00am  Ruth Barton, Francis Barton &  Patrick Barton 

 Req. by Barton family 

10:00am  Patrick Dwyer 

                Req. by Dick & Helen Kramer 

           Mass Intentions 

         Pray For . . . 

Please pray for our sick at home, in hospitals and con-

valescent homes, especially: Mary Arpaia, Carolyn 

Barbieri, Ellen Barrett, Michael Berardelli, Jenn Bona, Jew-

el Brice, Anna M. Carrano, Virginia Cartiglia, Mark Caval-

lero, Michael C. Culhane, Annie DeLeonibus, Betsy 

Desmarais, Liam Dwyer, Rick Ericson, Kristen Fedor, An-

dre Frey-Thomas, Claire Fulham, Owen Gallino, Sandy 

Goldberg, Jaxson, Juanito Josef, Art Johnson, Violet Kelly, 

Jacqueline Kliese, John Krejci, Michael Lombardi, Thomas 

MacDonald, Joseph Martino, Michael, Thomas Monteleo-

ne, Lynn Musto, Gary Normandin, Leigh O’Brien, Donna 

Orsatti, Lou Orsini,  Michael Panasci, Marilyn Perin, Greg 

Phelan, Susan Pimpinella, Evelyn Poremba, Joel Rivera, 

Rosa Maria Santos, Shannon, Lorraine Shepard, Robert 

Swift, Ana Valle, Christine Walz, Patricia Watterworth, 

John Weyant, & J.A. Zawacki. 

REMEMBER THOSE WHO ARE SERVING… 

God, keep special watch over these men and women serving in 

the Navy, National Guard, Army, Marine Corps., Air Force, 

Coast Guard: R. Jay C., Alicia C., Scott D., Miles G.,  

Jeremy G., Michael I., Patrick P., Brandon S.,  

Julian S., Matthew Wynne, Andrew P. 

 

GIFTS TO GOD AND THE PARISH 

Needed in Weekly Offertory:  $ 8,183.00 

 

 

August 9 Offertory:    $ 4,207.00 

August 2 Online:    $ 1,564.00 

Candles:     $    180.00 

SANDWICH TEAMS ARE BACK! 

Week of August 16 - Team 7 

Online Giving 

Considered  online giving? I’s a convenient way to continue to 

support your parish even during these changing times.  It is im-

portant for the church to be able to manage monthly 

expenses and a convenient means for you to give a 

weekly or monthly offertory gift while we slowly 

return to “normal.”  It’s easy to set up and use and 

easy to makes updates. Online giving is accessible 

from your mobile phone, tablet or computer. To sign up and for 

more information, visit our website stjohnofthecrosschurch.org) 

or call the Parish House. 

Feast of the Queenship of Mary 

August 22 



 

TWENTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

LIVE THE LITURGY  

As much as some folks may not want to admit it, we all want to 

be healed. Human beings suffer physically, mentally, socially, and 

spiritually. There are many wounds. Of all of the maladies that 

can afflict us, the ones that require the greatest attention are of a 

spiritual nature. What can happen if we are healed inwardly, 

brought back to center, and restored in our relationships, especial-

ly in our relationship with God? We will find the courage, 

strength, conviction, and hope needed to deal with the more tangi-

ble struggles that may not find an easy remedy. Inner strength, 

gained by persistent faith, is what allows strong, determined, and 

courageous people to overcome incredible challenges and hurdles. 

Be persistent in your faith, and seek the inner spiritual healing that 

you so desperately desire and need. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS KORNER . . . 

 

2nd Annual 

Knights of Columbus  

Chicken Dinner 

Saturday, August 22nd 

Pick-up at Parish house  

between 5:00 & 6:00pm 

Tickets  will be available after all Masses this weekend, at the 

Parish House and through Tom Gormley 203-405-1893 or  

email T27sedan@aol.com.  

           Parish News 

Our  Back-to-School Collection continues 

for two more weeks..  Suggested items: Uni-

form Tops (white, blue (any shade), black 

or grey) and Uniform Bottoms (khaki, na-

vy, black and grey), size 6 and higher and 

school accessories such as book-bags, lunch bags, rulers, 

folders and writing tools. Please drop off donations in the bas-

ket at the entrance of the church or in Father Fanning Hall by 

Sunday, August 30th. Thank you. 

Our Parish Garden . . . 

The veggies are  here!  The harvest bounty con-

tinues to be given to local shelters and soup 

kitchens.  If your garden yields more produce 

than you can use, please consider bringing the 

surplus veggies to the Parish House.  They will 

be combined  with the produce from the Parish 

Garden  and brought to the shelter and local food banks.   

Church Renovations 

 I have good news to share with you.  Renovations 

on the interior of our Church are scheduled to begin mid 

October and be finished by Christmas.  Several fine con-

tractors submitted bids for the job.  The process of choos-

ing one contractor was slowed by the Pandemic.  After 

consultation with our Finance Council and the office of the 

Archdiocese of Hartford, we finally signed a contract with 

Sullivan Brothers.  Thanks to your generous response to 

“Forward In Faith” Fund raiser of last year we have the 

funds to pay for the work to be done. Work is scheduled 

mid October.  Please keep this project in your prayers. 

Gratefully, 

Fr. Symolon 

It’s Time to Register for RE Classes! 

Registration for Religious Education Classes and the Family 

Faith Formation Program is currently underway.  Information 

on registration has been emailed to all RE families.  Please call 

or email the RE Office if you have any questions or concerns. 

           Religious Education News 

First Communion Families… 

August 17

th

 – Folders with information on the Celebration of 

First Communion will be distributed to all First Communion 

families from 6:30PM – 7:30PM in the Church Hall.  This is 

not a meeting just a time to stop in and 

pick up important info for First  

Communion. 

 

First Communion will be celebrated on 

September 26

th

. 

On	Saturday,	August	29

th

	after	the	

4:30PM	Mass,	Father	Symolon	will	be	

Blessing	Backpacks	at	the	Parish	House.		

Please	drive	up	to	the	front	door	of	the	

Parish	House	and	Father	Symolon	will	

then	bless	your	backpacks	while	you	remain	in	your	car.�

Please	be	sure	to	wear	your	masks.		This	will	be	rain	or	shine	

event.			And	so…	whether	you	will	be	carrying	your	*irst	box	

of	crayons	to	preschool	or	lugging	a	locker	full	of	textbooks	

from	class	to	class,	a	backpack	is	a	symbol	of	the	student’s	

call	to	grow	in	wisdom.		We	would	like	to	send	our	students	

and	teachers	back	to	school	with	our	prayers	and	blessings.�

Parish Council Elections 

Before the Pandemic, our Parish Council revised its By-

laws regarding elections.   In place of nominating people to 

run for Parish Council and casting ballots to elect new 

members, the following process will be used.  Any parish-

ioner who has received the Sacrament of Confirmation and 

has an interest in serving on our Parish Council should call 

or speak with Fr. Symolon or one of our present Parish 

Council members.  The names of those who expressed an 

interest in serving our parish as a Parish Council member 

will be placed in a container in Church and at the 10:00 

Sunday Mass on a given Sunday, Fr. Symolon will call a 

child from the Church to draw 3 names of people who will 

replace the 3 outgoing Council members for a 3 year term.  

Because all Churches were closed to the public for several 

months, we were not able to do this in April & May as the 

By-laws suggest.  Therefore, interested parishioners can 

submit their name now and the drawing will take place at 

the 10::00 Mass Sunday September13th.  If you have a 

great love for St. John of the Cross Church and would like 

to serve as a Parish Council member please come forward 

and express your interest. 



AUGUST 16, 2020 

 Around the Archdiocese  

            Respect Life 

The Archbishop’s Annual Appeal provides help to those in need!  

Together, we can and do make a profound difference in the lives 

of many individuals and families, in a way that exceeds anything 

we could hope to ahieve on our own.  Please consider supporting 

this important initiative.  Every gift makes a difference.  Organi-

zations such as Carolyn’s Place and the St. Vincent DePaul Shel-

ter receive funding from the Appeals Vicariate Outreach Program 

which serves our local neighbors. 

 

All funds contributed to the Archbishop’s Annual Appeal are 

used exclusively for the purposes outlined in the Appeal litera-

ture, which can be found at https://archdioceseofhartford.org/

appeal/.  No Appeal funds are ever used for legal fees or settle-

ments. 

 

Readings for the week of Aug. 16, 2020 

 

Sunday:   Is 56:1, 6-7/Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8 [4]/Rom 11:13-15,  

29-32/Mt 15:21-28  

Monday:  Ez 24:15-24/Dt 32:18-19, 20, 21 [cf. 18a]/ 

Mt 19:16-22 

Tuesday:  Ez 28:1-10/Dt 32:26-27ab, 27cd-28, 30, 35cd-

36ab [39c]/Mt 19:23-30 

Wednesday:  Ez 34:1-11/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6 [1]/ 

Mt 20:1-16 

Thursday:  Ez 36:23-28/Ps 51:12-13, 14-15, 18-19  

[Ez 36:25]/Mt 22:1-14 

Friday:  Ez 37:1-14/Ps 107:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [1]/ 

  Mt 22:34-40 

Saturday:  Ez 43:1-7ab/Ps 85:9ab and 10, 11-12, 13-14  

  [cf. 10b]/Mt 23:1-12 

Next Sunday:  Is 22:19-23/Ps 138:1-2, 2-3, 6, 8 [8bc]/ 

Rom 11:33-36/Mt 16:13-20 

Hartford Diocese TV Station 

Through these challenging times, ORTV continued to tele-

vise the daily Mass.  It served the faithful at a time of un-

certainty, and was for almost three months, a lifeline for 

many—a chance to see a priest that they may recognize and 

celebrate the Holy Eucharist. It also serves as a connection 

for the homebound and the church.    

 

While we can only imagine the cost to broadcast the Mass 

seven days a week, you can help with a donation to ORTV.  

Go to their website, www.ortv.org, ‘Donate Now’ or send 

your donation to ORTV, 15 Peach Orchard Road, Prospect, 

CT 06712. 

As Catholics we believe that every person is created in the 

image and likeness of God, that every life has dignity and 

worth, and that the life of every person, from the moment 

of conception to the time of natural death, matters.  If only 

the powerful abortion lobby and the forty-four Senators 

who voted to kill the “Born Alive Abortion Survivors Pro-

tection Act” felt the same.  The Senate’s failure to support 

legislation whose sole purpose was to ensure live-saving 

medical care to any infant who survived an attempted abor-

tion was shameful.  Forty-four U.S Senators need to be re-

minded that all lives, including the lives of defenseless 

children in the womb, matter.  Pray that God may give 

them light to help them see right from wrong.  Pray for 

their conversion.  Pray for and end to abortion.   

Question of the Week 

QUEENSHIP OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY 

August 22 is the Feast of The Immaculate Heart of Mary, Traditional Calendar and the 

Queenship of Mary, the New Calendar.  

On the 11th of October 1954, Pope Pius XII established the Feast of the Queenship of Mary to 

be celebrated throughout the world, and commanded that on that day each year, the world 

should renew its consecration to her. In the future the Feast came to be  

celebrated on August 22. 

"The purpose of the Feast is that all may recognize more clearly and venerate more devoutly 

the merciful and motherly sovereignty of her who bore God in her womb"  

(Ven. Pius XII, Ad. Coeli Reginam). 

On the day of her Assumption, Mary our Mother was solemnly crowned 

by Christ and received by the whole court of Heaven  

as Queen. 

What Christ has done in Heaven and the Church has done on our behalf 

we should now do individually, that is, we should recognize Mary's 

Queenship, enthrone her in our homes,  

Gospel Reading 

Jesus initially reacts negatively to the Canaanite (Gentile) 

woman in a manner familiar to most Jews of that day. But 

Jesus showed the disciples that faith in him transcends the 

historic divide between Jew and Gentile. When have you 

allowed your faith in Christ heal a division? 


